
  

The Barnstable Bulletin  
A MONTHLY TOWN OF BARNSTABLE NEWSLETTER 
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From the Town Manager  
Dear Reader:  
 

Election Day is November 6, 2018.   Town Clerk Ann Quirk, Assistant Town Clerk 

Janet Murphy and the dedicated staff of the Town Clerkõs office have been hard 

at work getting ready for the election that includes all thirteen precincts.   Over 120 

poll workers turn out each Election Day to help things run as smoothly as possible 

throughout the Town.   This election includes a wide of variety of national, state, county and local positions 

(i.e. U.S. Senator, Congress, Governor, Lieutenant Governor, Attorney General, Secretary of State, etc.), as 

well as three ballot questions.   This is the opportunity for your voice to be heard.   We hope that you will 

exercise your right to vote.  
 

I want to recognize the patience of our citizens and visitors as the Town of Barnstable continues with a 

multitude of roadway projects.   I know that such projects cause inconveniences to our daily routine, but I 

am sure our citizens will be pleased with the results.  
 

Veteransõ Day will be upon us soon as well.  We hope that you will join us in honoring Veterans of all wars by 

taking a moment to say thank you to the men and women who have served our country so valiantly.   The 

Annual Veteransõ Day Parade will also be held on Sunday, November 11th on Main Street.   The parade 

steps off at 10:00 AM and concludes at the Village Green with a program that will feature the laying of 

wreaths and Keynote Speaker. This year the Veterans Town Hall is returning to Barnstable Town Hall on 

Sunday, November 11 th at 10:00 AM in the Town Hall Hearing Room.    
 

In this season of Thanksgiving it seems most appropriate to express my appreciation to all of you.   Happy 

Holiday Season to you and yours.   
 

Regards,  

Mark S. Ells, Town Manager  

INSIDE THIS MONTHõS ISSUE 
¶ Veterans' Day Parade & Town Hall  

¶ Town Clerk Reminders - Nov. 6 th Elections  

¶ Town Collector Notes  

¶ Superintendentõs Corner 

¶ Openings on Boards, Committees, 

Commissions  

¶ Library Information  

¶ Capital Budget Update - Snow Equipment  

¶ Barnstable Police - Burglar Alarm Renewals  

¶ Harbormaster Updates  

¶ Artists Shantys Program Call to Artists  

¶ Recreation Winter Program Registration  

¶ Golf Membership Promotion - Buy Now!  

¶ Senior Center Evening Programs & Events  

¶ Meeting Calendar  

¶ MORE! 

MISSION STATEMENT OF THE TOWN OF BARNSTABLEMISSION STATEMENT OF THE TOWN OF BARNSTABLEMISSION STATEMENT OF THE TOWN OF BARNSTABLE   
To protect the Town of Barnstableõs quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact To protect the Town of Barnstableõs quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact To protect the Town of Barnstableõs quality of life and unique character, engage our citizens, and enact 

policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.policies that respond to and anticipate the needs of our community.    

TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, NOVEMBER 12TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, NOVEMBER 12TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, NOVEMBER 12ththth   IN OBSERVANCE OF VETERANS' DAY IN OBSERVANCE OF VETERANS' DAY IN OBSERVANCE OF VETERANS' DAY 

AND THURSDAY & FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22AND THURSDAY & FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22AND THURSDAY & FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22ndndnd    & 23& 23& 23 rdrdrd   IN OBSERVANCE OF THANKSGIVING.IN OBSERVANCE OF THANKSGIVING.IN OBSERVANCE OF THANKSGIVING.   

  BARNSTABLE VETERANS TOWN HALL 
Ten Minute Testimonies of Combat Veterans:  

Veterans Tell the Community What It Felt Like to Go to War  

Sunday, November 11th 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM 
Town Hall, 2 nd  Floor Hearing Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis  

 

A community event hosted by The Town of Barnstable and the  

Cape & Islands Veterans Outreach Center.  
 

SOLEMN & NON-POLITICAL 

NO QUESTION & ANSWER PERIOD 

NO DEBATE ON THE MERITS OR JUSTIFICATIONS OF WAR 

NO RECRIMINATION OR ACCUSATIONS 

An opportunity to listen respectfully and demonstrate your interest 

genuinely!  The concept for this event was created by Sebastian 

Junger, Journalist, Author and Veterans Advocate, and supported 

by Congressman Seth Moulton, Former Marine and Iraq Veteran.  

  9:30 AM  Form up next to Town Hall  

  9:58 AM  Yarmouth Minutemen Volley  

10:00 AM  Parade Steps Off  

Followed by a program at  

The Hyannis Village Green Bandstand.  

VETERANS' DAY PARADE 
Sunday, November 11, 2018  

2nd  

Annual   
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A Note from the Town Collector  
 

Reminder:  The Real Estate and Personal Property taxes for the second quarter of FY2019 are 

due on November 1, 2018.  Please refer to the schedule:  

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2019  
 

 

 

 

Please note:  If you use the online bill presentment and payment system (InvoiceCloud), payments made 

through the system will be seen on the online bill system. All other payments made outside of Invoice 

Cloud, i.e. mail, walk -in, personal online banking checks or mortgage services, will not be available on 

this online version. To get updated information regarding the balance on these accounts, contact the 

Tax Office directly at 508 -862-4054, Monday through Friday 8:30 AM -4:30 PM. 
 

We would like to wish each and every one of you a Happy Thanksgiving!  
 

Regards,  

Maureen E. Niemi, Town Collector and Staff, Jennifer and Laurel  

Preliminary Tax Bills mailed June 29, 2018.  

1st Quarter due Aug. 1, 2018  

2nd Quarter due  Nov. 1, 2018  

Actual Tax Bills mailed by Dec 31, 2018.  

3rd Quarter due  Feb. 1, 2019   

4th Quarter due  May 1, 2019  

FROM THE TOWN CLERKõS OFFICE 
It is autumn, change is in the air, and big changes are happening this season at the Town Clerkõs Office. 

 

Early Voting : 

Perhaps you have taken advantage of early voting this year.  This is the second time early 

voting has been offered in Massachusetts.  Early voting will be held October 22 through 

November 2, Monday through Friday, from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM at the Town Clerkõs office at 

Town Hall.  
 

Precinct locations for One, Ten and Twelve : 

Another change this year: the new location for Precinct 1 - the Zion Union Church at 805 Attucks Lane in 

Hyannis. Precincts 10 and 12 will cast their ballots at the 7 th Day Adventist Church Community Building on 

Route 28 in Marstons Mills.  
  
As I write this, we have mailed out over 1,000 absentee ballots.  This number will probably continue to 

grow before the 6 th of November.  Absentee ballot requests will be honored until noon on November 5.  

At noon on November 5, the Town Clerkõs office will be closed for the remainder of the day to prepare all 

the materials necessary for delivery to the polling locations for the State Election.  
 

Important Dates to Remember : 

November 2  Last day of early voting at Town Hall  

November 5 at NOON  Close of requests for an absentee ballot -Town Clerkõs office will be closed 

for the remainder of the afternoon  

November 6  State Election Day, all polling locations will be open from  7:00 AM to 8:00 

PM 
 

All elections are important and part of the election process is your completion of the census/voter 

confirmation form that goes out in January.  This is a mandate by the State and Federal governments 

that you confirm you are still at the same location.  If you do not return the census, or did not receive 

one, you are made òinactive.ó  Again, that is a requirement of the law.  You can still vote, but you will be 

required to fill out an affirmation of continuous residence form when you vote.  This takes time.  Therefore, 

when you receive your census form in a couple of months, remember ð this will avoid any delays at the 

polling place. If you have any doubts about your voter status please call us on 508 -862-4044. 
 

You vote is your voice!  Exercise your right to vote!  All elections are important and your vote does count.   
 

Hereõs to an excellent voting experience for all, 
 

Ann M Quirk , MMC/CMMC  Town Clerk  

News You Can Use  
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Superintendent's Corner  

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts has a number of public school models, including 

Commonwealth Charters, Horace Mann Charters, Innovation Schools, Innovation 

Pathways, and Early College High Schools to name a few. Last October, the Barnstable 

School Committee held a workshop to learn more about an Innovation School model. The 

model was discussed as an option to consider within Barnstable Public Schools. When the 

Barnstable School Committee did not renew the Barnstable Community Horace Mann 

Charter Public Schoolõs (BCHMCPS) charter in June 2018, teachers at the school explored 

the Innovation School model as a way to continue autonomy in the areas of curriculum 

and instruction. Over the summer, several teachers from the BCHMCPS school put together a prospectus 

for the Innovation School that established a vision and mission for a proposed Barnstable Community 

Innovation School.  The prospectus was approved by the Screening Committee, and a Planning 

Committee was formed to complete the Innovation School application.  In October, the Planning 

Committee met with the School Committee to show them where they were within the application 

process, and to get feedback on their plans.  The Planning Committee will continue to meet in November 

and December to complete the application.  They will need a 2/3 vote from the licensed teachers at 

BCHMCPS before submitting the application to the School Committee for approval in January.    
 

The Planning Committee wants to share with the Barnstable Community their proposal for a proposed 

Barnstable Community Innovation School:  
 

WHATõS HAPPENING? 

Exciting and innovative news to come for the elementary schools and families in the Town of Barnstable.  
 

WHAT: 

Over the summer of 2018 several Barnstable Community Horace Mann Charter Public School teachers 

met to investigate the possibility of converting to an Innovation School in response the School 

Committeeõs non-renewal of the Charter School.  Teachers in the current school and the School 

Committee will have a chance to vote on the application.  
 

WHO: 

A Planning Committee has been created consisting of our Superintendent, a School Committee Member, 

a Principal, the Lead Applicant, Teachers, and Parents.  
 

WHEN & WHERE: 

The Committee began meeting on September 26, 2018, and will continue to meet every other week.  The 

meetings are located in the conference room on the bottom floor of the School Administration building 

and are open to the public.   

Future Innovation Meeting Dates:  

November 14, November 20, December 5, December 19  

4:00 - 5:30PM 
 

WHY: 

The potential INNOVATION SCHOOL may allow us to:  

¶ Be the only SCHOOL OF CHOICE  for the Town Of Barnstable  

¶ Have students from all 7 villages  

¶ Continue with our current curriculum for ELA & Math  

¶ Continue with All School Meetings  

¶ Continue with Enrichment Clusters  

¶ Focus on Project Based Learning  

¶ Have leadership roles for students  

¶ Maintain our School Garden  

¶ Continue to provide Instructional Support for All Students  

¶ Provide additional supports and services for students identified with social/emotional or behavioral issues  
 

LOOK FOR  UPDATES AS WE MOVE THROUGH THIS PROCESS! OPEN HOUSES AND INFORMATIONAL SESSIONS 

TO BE HELD IN THE WINTER/EARLY SPRING!  
 

Meg  
Superintendent of Barnstable Public Schools  

Follow Meg Mayo -Brown on Twitter @meg_bps  
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Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village  

www.sturgislibrary.org  
 

Centerville Public Library  

www.centervillelibrary.org  
 

Cotuit Library  

www.cotuitlibrary.org  
 

Hyannis Public Library  

www.hyannislibrary.org  

 

Marstons Mills Public Library  

www.mmpl.org  
 

Osterville Village Library  

www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org  
 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable  

www.wheldenlibrary.org  

 

Barnstable Librariesõ Corner 
 

Thereõs lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Amy Harwood  

 at 508-862-4638 

or email  

barnstablebulletin@  

town.barnstable.ma.us to 

add your name to our 

mailing list.  

Road  

Construction  

Updates  
 

For the most up -to -date 

information on Road 

Construction, please visit:  

www.townofbarnstable.us  

and click on the Road Work 

Notices button on the right -

hand side of the page.  

Join us on 

Facebook 

and Twitter!  
 

Become a fan of the Town 

of Barnstable on both 

Facebook and Twitter and 

stay in touch with all the 

Town of Barnstable 

happenings. You can get 

more information through 

the Town of Barnstableõs 

website: 

www.townofbarnstable.us.  

Barnstable Residents ð become involved in your townõs government, 

apply for a position on a board, committee or commission  
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and  

commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen participation is 

exemplary and the Town Council appreciates each and every member who 

serves.  
 

If you are a resident of Barnstable and are interested, please consider 

submitting an application. The Appointments Committee, made up of five 

Town Councilors, will interview applicants and make recommendations to the 

Town Council who vote to appoint members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities:  

1. Cable TV Advisory Committee  / 3 members  

2. Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee / 2 members  

3. Cultural Council / 4 members  

4. Disability Commission / 1 member and 1 alternate member  

5. Historical Commission / 1 member  

6. Housing Committee / 1 alternate member  

7. Human Services Committee / 1 representative member  

8. Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Appeals Committee/ 

1 Hyannis business community member  

9. Hyannis Water Board / 1 member  

10. Jane Eshbaugh Community Service Award Committee / 4 members  

11. Licensing Authority / 1 associate member  

12. Old King's Highway Historic District Commission / 1 alternate 

member  

13. Planning Board / 1 member  

14. Shellfish Committee / 1 professional fisheries training member  

15. Water Quality Advisory Committee / 2 members  

16. Youth Commission / 3 student members, 1 advisory member  

17. Zoning Board of Appeals / 1 associate member  
 

If you are a resident, registered to vote in the Town of Barnstable and 

interested in serving on a board or committee,  please fill out an application 

by visiting townofbarnstable.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf . For a more 

detailed description and responsibilities of the committees please contact the 

Town Council office at 508 -862-4738 or email council@town.barnstable.ma.us . 

News You Can Use  

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
mailto:council@town.barnstable.ma.us
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BARNSTABLEõS CAPITAL BUDGET 

The Town of Barnstableõs operating and capital budgets 

are now online at : http://budget.townofbarnstable.us   

TOWN COUNCIL ORDER: 2018-070 REPLACE SNOW REMOVAL EQUIPMENT 

Snow Removal Equipment (SRE) must be 

maintained regularly and when certain 

FAA approved equipment is eligible for 

replacement with FAA grant assistance, 

SRE vehicles and equipment must be 

evaluated and replaced as necessary.  

Snow Removal Equipment  Description:  

Funding Source  Amount  

BONDS $975,000 

http://budget.townofbarnstable.us


6 

ITõS ALARMING! 
A REMINDER: TIME TO 

RENEW YOUR BURGLAR 

ALARM REGISTRATION 

 

All burglar alarm registrations within 

the Town of Barnstable will expire on 

December 31, 2018.  If you are an 

Alarm User, commercial or residential, 

monitored or non -monitored, you 

need to renew your Alarm 

Registration and get your 2019/2020 

decal.  Please complete a 2019/2020 

Alarm Registration renewal form and 

submit with a $25.00 registration fee.   
 

Renewal forms are available at the 

Barnstable Police Department or 

online at barnstablepolice.com.  

Please renew by the expiration date 

(12/31/2018) to avoid costly late fees 

and unregistered alarm fines.  If you 

have any questions regarding the 

renewal please call 508 -778-3824.   
 

Please familiarize yourself with the 

regulations by visiting our website 

(see above).  Thank you for your 

continued assistance and diligence 

in reducing false alarms in our Town!  

News You Can Use  

THE HARBORMASTERõS OTHE HARBORMASTERõS OTHE HARBORMASTERõS OFFICEFFICEFFICE   

WOULD LIKE TO REMINDWOULD LIKE TO REMINDWOULD LIKE TO REMIND   ALL ALL ALL 

BOATERSBOATERSBOATERS   
 

Unless a vessel owner secures written permission 

from Harbormaster staff for a proven need and 

that the vessel be actively used, no vessel shall 

be stored or placed on any Town property after 

November 15.   
 

All boaters should use extreme caution when 

transiting Town of Barnstable waters, as all Town 

owned aids to navigation are being or have 

been hauled.  Please use prudent seamanship 

and maintain a constant lookout.  

Questions? Contact the Harbormaster's Office.  
 

Marine & Environmental Affairs Department  

1189 Phinney's Lane, Centerville, MA 02632  

508-790-6273 

OYSTER SEASON OYSTER SEASON 

IS OPEN IS OPEN 

SATURDAY, SATURDAY,   

NOV. 3NOV. 3 rdrd   
 

Oysters will open in 

the Town of 

Barnstable for both  

the southside (Bay Street, Osterville and 

Cotuit Town Dock) and the northside 

(Scudder Lane, Barnstable)   

Please remember the limit is 1/2 peck per 

week. For more information, visit the Natural 

Resources web page, or call  

508-790-6272 
 

www.townofbarnstable.us/  

NaturalResources/Shellfishing  


